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File Code:  7450; 2700
Date:  July 19, 2016

Julie Chan, P.G.

Chief Groundwater Protection Branch

California Regional Water Quality Control Board, San Diego Region
2375 Northside Drive, Ste 100

San Diego, CA 92108

Dear Ms. Chan:

In response to the Tentative Order No. R0-2016-0127, An Order Rescinding Orders Nos. 86-24,
88-44, and 94-46 for the Waste Discharge Requirements Orders for the County of Orange
General Services Agency regarding the “Los Pinos Forestry Camp Orange County” dated June
10, 2016, I would like to inform you that at this time the Los Pinos Camp is now a vacant
facility. Orange County Probation Department vacated the facility in 2009 and since that time
has negotiated permit closure terms with the Cleveland National Forest (Forest) while
performing deferred maintenance activities. At this time, the Forest has accepted a proposal for
occupancy from the California Conservation Corps (CCC) for a proposed occupation of July 1,
2017. For the interim period, a minimal security guard presence for 24 hours/7 days per week
will be used.

The Forest is requesting that the Water Board allow the planned new tenant, CCC, make
application for the Waste Discharge Requirements prior to their occupancy planned for 2017 and
during this period of non-use and associated minimal wastewater use of a single individual
(security guard) that no monitoring be performed during this timeframe since no wastewater
discharges will occur.

If you have any questions pertaining to this request, please contact Noelle Graham-Wakoski,
Assistant Forest Engineer, at (858) 674-2990.

Sincerely,
[()lé&m M
WILLIAM METZ

Forest Supervisor

cc: Darrell Vance, District Ranger; Spencer Bleadorn, Lands and Special Uses Manager
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